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especially important since National will be using a new 

method to report membership and the Council is completely 

revising the website that the Chapter uses.  I will also     

receive the Level of  Excellence 5 Star medal for 2022 to 

add to our banner ribbon. 

I hope to see all of you at the lunch on January 31.  Hugh 

  Welcome to 2024.  December was a busy month for the Chapter.  
Thanks to Marc Olivieri for visiting from National MOAA to  
conduct the Board installation of new Officers and Directors who 
will serve for the next two years.  I appreciate all the support I will 
receive from them.  Also thanks to all the members who helped me 
during the last two years to make the Chapter a 5 Star Level of 
Excellence Chapter.  See the photos on page 6.  I look forward to 
working with the new Board.  Many are continuing to serve     
another term and are working to train new members as backups or 
successors to committee positions. 
  The Veteransô Home donation program was a great success.  
Tom DôAbrosca and I delivered two carts of supplies plus gift 
cards to the home.  See the photo on page 6.  Tom is to be        
congratulated for originating and coordinating the effort.  He spent 
a lot of time and effort putting it together.  Thanks to everyone 
who contributed.  See Tomôs letter on page 4. 
  That is a lot of ñthank youò to many people.  But all these people 
are needed for the Chapter to function.  We are always in need of 
additional volunteers to assist with committees and help share the 
work load. 
  The online joining and renewal process is now operational.  Go 

to https://chapterdues.moaa.org/Membership.aspx and follow the            
instructions for Charlotte Harbor Chapter.  I tested it and was able 

to renew and make a donation.  It is currently designed to allow 

only a one year renewal.  We will test it for a year, then decide if 

we want to allow multiple year renewals.  When payment by credit 

or debit card is made the member will receive a confirmation        
e-mail with the following information: credit card ending in 

XXXX has been charged $XX. The membership is valid through 

(expiration date).  Hopefully this will make it easier for everyone.  
The donation limit is $500.  You can continue to use the form on 

page 6 to renew if you prefer to use a check and mail in your    

renewal.  There are still several people who didnôt renew for 2023.  

They will soon be receiving separate distribution mailing         

indicating they will be removed after the April Muster mailout. 

  Speaking of donations, we have been approved to participate in 

the Giving Challenge noon to noon April 9-10.  As I mentioned at 

the December dinner, this is a great opportunity for the Chapter.  

Donations made through this program will be matched up to $100.  

Please plan to make a donation during this event.  Please see page 

4 for answers to many of your questions.  More details will be 

provided closer to the date.  We will also be joining other         

participants in setting up a table at the Military Museum during 

this time to receive donations and possibly new members.                        

Tom DôAbrosca and I will be attending the Florida Council      

annual training meeting on January 26-27 in Orlando.  This year is 

Vol XLV Issue 1      MILITARY OFFICERS ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA                  January 2024 

PRESIDENTôS  COMMENTS 

LTC Hugh Porter USAR (Ret) 

portpuno@comcast.net  (941)  764-0961 

 1 

 

http://www.moaa.org 

(800) 234-6622 

Charlotte Harbor Chapter Website 

Moaafl/Chapters/CHCMOAA/ 

Chapter Email: chcmoaa@yahoo.com 

"Those who cannot learn from history are 
doomed to repeat it." George Santayana 

NATIONAL MOAA MEMBERSHIP 
One of the criteria for Chapter Level of Excellence is the  
number of national MOAA members in the Chapter. We    
recommend that regular Chapter members join the National 
MOAA.  There are three levels of membership in 
MOAA:  Premium, Life and Basic membership. Premium 
member dues are paid annually. Life membership is based on 
age.  For additional information on National MOAA mem-
bership you can go online at http://www.moaa.org/join/?
utm_source=HP&utm_medium=Red%20HP%20Button for 
information on membership levels and how to join.  Numbers 
do count (350,000 voting members) to have our voices heard 
on Capitol Hill. 
 

Membership Update 
 

96 members  81 paid  9 new 1 rejoin  9 losses 
 

Please pay your 2024 dues and 2023 if still due 
 

http://www.moaafl.org/Chapters/CHCMOAA/
https://chapterdues.moaa.org/Membership.aspx
http://www.moaafl.org/Chapters/CHCMOAA/
http://www.moaa.org/
http://www.moaa.org/
http://www.facebook.com/OnePowerfulVoice
http://www.twitter.com/MilitaryOfficer
https://www.linkedin.com/
http://www.youtube.com/TheMOAAChannel
http://www.moaa.org/
http://www.moaafl.org/Chapters/CHCMOAA/
mailto:chcmoaa@yahoo.com
http://www.moaafl.org/Chapters/CHCMOAA/SurvivorAssistance.aspx
http://www.moaafl.org/Chapters/CHCMOAA/SurvivorAssistance.aspx
http://www.moaafl.org/Chapters/CHCMOAA/SurvivorAssistance.aspx
http://www.moaa.org/join/?utm_source=HP&utm_medium=Red%20HP%20Button
http://www.moaa.org/join/?utm_source=HP&utm_medium=Red%20HP%20Button
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CHARLOTTE HARBOR CHAPTER 

THE MILITARY OFFICERS 
ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA  
Charlotte Harbor Chapter, Inc.  
Post Office Box 511851  

Punta Gorda, Florida 33951-1851  
 

President  
LTC Hugh Porter USAR (Ret) 

1st Vice President  
1LT Tim Weimer USA 
2nd Vice President  

COL Wilton Swenson Jr USA (Ret) 
Secretary  

CDR Gary Harrell, USN (Ret)  
Membership Secretary  

Lt Col Tom DôAbrosca, USAF (Ret)  
 Treasurer  

Mrs. Deborah Porter 
Immediate Past President  

Col Antonio Pimentel USAF (Ret) 
 

Board of Directors  
Term Expires 2024 

Lt Col Ennis J. Bisbano, USAF (Ret)  
CPT Sandra H. Harrell USAR (Ret)  

CAPT George A. Chamberlain Jr USN (Ret) 
  

Term Expires 2025 
Capt Jean Carr USAF 
Mrs Marilyn Dundas 

Maj James Haney USMC (Ret) 
____________________________________ _____________ 
 

Chapter Committees 

 

Auditor                                               Vacant   

Chaplain          MAJ Thomas De Young 

Alternate Chaplain            Capt Jean M. Carr 

Historian                         LTC Kenneth Moore 

Legislative Affairs       Col Antonio Pimentel 

Nominating Committee Col Antonio Pimentel 

Publicity                                             Vacant 

Military Bands             Lt Col Ennis Bisbano 

Military Ceremonies          LTC Hugh Porter 

NJROTC  Naval Science Instructors     

   PCHS                                            Vacant 

   CHS          Maj Billie Rankin  USMC (Ret) 

   LBHS    Maj Michael DubruleUSMC (Ret) 

   North Port  LCDR Dee Barnes  USN (Ret) 

Handbook            LTC Hugh Porter 

Newsletter            LTC Hugh Porter 

Mailing                               LTC Hugh Porter                

Personal Affairs        LtCol Jerry OôHalloran 

Surviving Spouse              Mrs. Jill Pimentel 

Scholarships  CAPT George Chamberlain Jr. 

Sunshine                           Ms Susan  English 

CC Veterans Council       Capt Jean  M. Carr 

CCVC Alternate                   1LT John Brown 

Hospitality                        Capt Jean M.  Carr 
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MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION 

Å Graphics ð All Muster newsletter graphics contain embedded web links 

Å Board Meeting Notice ðThe next Board of Directorsô meetings are February 
8 and March 7 at 1600 hours (4:00 PM), at the Twin Isles Country Club.  Board 
members and committee chairs are requested to attend. Members are welcome.  
The Foundation Board meeting follows at 1700 hours (5:00 PM).    

 Membership  ð Please pay your 2023 dues. Use the form on page 6.          
Currently the Chapter has 96 members. Know someone who was a military or 
uniformed service officer but not a member of CHCMOAA and MOAA? ASK 
THEM TO JOIN . Contact Tom DôAbrosca with their name. 

¶  CHCMOAA Name Badges ð If you would like a CHCMOAA Nametag / 
Badge, you can order it direct from http://www.badgeworksplus.com/moaa-
name-badges using styles 1-CN, 1-DN, or 3-BN. 

Å Military ID Card Information ð MacDill AFB  (Site ID 101435), Tele-
phone: (813) 828-6673; Coast Guard Sector, St. Petersburg (Site ID 174794), 
Telephone (727) 824-7560. Use the RAPIDS Site Locator https://
www.dmdc.osd.mil/rsl/appj/site,  https://rapids-appointments.dmdc.osd.mil/
(use Site IDs for  online scheduling, address, & directions or call).                    
APPOINTMENTS ARE REQUIRED. 

¶ CHC MOAA Fund Help us raise funds at Bingo Trail (1700 Tamiami Trail, 
Port Charlotte ï on US 41 between Cochran and Murdock). Our chapter  has 
earned a significant amount of money for our Scholarship Program. We need 
volunteers to count cash for game winners 3 times per month. Volunteers can 
get free nonalcoholic drinks, purchase food for half price during their shift, 
and return to play Bingo for half price. We need help as shown below and in 
the following months since this is a year round project. If you have not done 
a turn already, please consider volunteering. Contact George Chamberlain 
at gac1982@hotmail.com or (904) 477-4959.  

¶ Bingo Trail has reopened for limited gaming.  Paymasters are not needed for 
now. We are still receiving some funds from Bingo Trail from the machine 
gaming proceeds. We will put out a call for volunteers if health related      
restrictions are lifted and the business is able to return to normal.  New dates 
will be announced in future Musters when paymasters will be needed.  

January Speaker  Kelly Carr 

  Kelly Carr was born in Carmichael, California where her dad  (Chapter member Maj Gen Dick Carr 
and mother Capt Jean Carr) was stationed in the United States Air Force.  She is an only child.  She 
adapted to the frequent moves as her father was reassigned many times in his career as a fighter       
pilot.  As all military kids were endearingly called ñmilitary bratsò, she welcomed each new move as an 
adventure both in the states and overseas.  She toughed it out as the brat who went to four different high 
schools and was left behind in the states to attend college back in    California while her parents went to 
Korea.  Throughout the years she has either lived or visited over 50 countries. 
  She graduated from the Fashion Institute of Design and Merchandising in Los Angeles (FIDM) and 
went on to receive a business degree from Golden Gate University, graduating summa cum 
laude.   Following a career in fashion retail and as a buyer she was encouraged to move to Punta Gorda 
where her parents retired. 
  Funny how ones career moves from fashion into senior outreach.  Kelly has the privilege of helping 
seniors on a daily basis through her work as the H@U Manager at H2U (Health To You) of HCA    
Florida Fawcett Hospital program.  Whether it is entertaining or expanding the knowledge of seniors, it 
is rewarding to know a senior got out of their house and engaged socially. 
  Prior to HCA, she worked for TideWell Hospice which was her introduction into the world of 
healthcare.  Participated in chamber sponsor events such as Junior Leadership for 10 years.  Enjoys her 
purpose. 

 

ñEvil triumphs when good men do nothingò 

Meeting Dates 2024  Plated Dinner 1800  Buffett Lunch 1200 
 

February 28 Lunch (Wednesday),  March 28 Lunch (Thursday),  
April 24 Lunch, (Wednesday),  May 13 Dinner (Monday) 

http://www.badgeworksplus.com/moaa-name-badges
http://www.badgeworksplus.com/moaa-name-badges
http://www.dmdc.osd.mil/rsl/appj/site?execution=e2s1
http://www.dmdc.osd.mil/rsl/appj/site?execution=e2s1
http://www.dmdc.osd.mil/rsl/appj/site?execution=e2s1
https://rapids-appointments.dmdc.osd.mil/appointment/default.aspx
mailto:gac1982@hotmail.com
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     Okay, enough about dying.  Letôs get some of 
your collectibles properly valued and then donate 

them to a qualified charity.   

      If your collectible is difficult to value check 
on some of the sales websites such as ebay.    
Contact others with some experience with your 

particular collectible. With proper documentation 
or credible proof of valuation you may be able to 
experience some of that 142% appreciation that 

took place in 2020, and get a larger tax deduction 
when donating to a qualified charity ð while 
you're still alive.   (Note.  Iôve said ñQualified 3 

times) 
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PERSONAL AFFAIRS REPORT 
LtCol Jerry OôHalloran USAF (Ret), MBA 

 

Estate Plan and Collectibles 

     As I continue to work with retirees I find 
a constancy in valuing ñCollectiblesò. 

They typically over-look their value:  ñJust leave it to my 
son/daughter.ò 

     I assure you, sons and daughters donôt have the time, 
inclination or talent to spend the time to value something 
you spent many, many years collecting.   

     Antique cars or coins are quite easy.  Itôs the trading 
cards, rare books collectibles and art that become      
problems. 

     Our pandemic forced people to spend more time at 
home, cleaning things and discovering forgotten items.  
This resulted in a recent boom in buying and selling    
collectibles, forcing prices to rise in 2020 to 142%, with 
non-US sales surging to 162%. 

     No matter what you own, at a minimum, go online 
and do some research before selling anything at a garage 
sale or giving it away. Protecting your collectibles,      
depending on the value and condition of an item or a   
collection, you may need to invest in special storage, 
such as a glass case, safe-deposit box or secure garage to 
maintain the itemôs condition.  

     If you have an old car, you could begin the valuation 
process by contacting an automobile club or a group with 
an interest in a particular brand of car. Similarly, an    
auction house is a good source for experts on art, an-
tiques, silver, antique china and other collectibles.  

     If storage and insurance are significant expenses to 
protect the valuable item, you may want to plan for that 
in your estate to assist the next generationôs ability to  

defray those costs. Iôve had clients go so far as to        
purchase a life insurance policy in an irrevocable trust to 
provide liquidity for your heirs to help them pay estate 

taxes and the cost of maintaining your collection.  

     Distribution and estate planning:  Itôs important to 
work with your financial professional as you consider 
gifting, donating or selling your valued items as part of 

your estate planning process. Thorough planning can help 
effectively incorporate your collectibles into your estate, 
which means that your wishes for that treasured trading 

card or family heirloom can be followed in the futureð
even if you only just re-discovered it after many years. 

     In your estate planning do not forget that you can   
donate assets to qualified charities to help with your    

estate liquidation. 

SUNSHINE 

Do you know of anyone in need of ñSunshineò? 
Please Send Or Call The Information  
To Susan English at (941) 639-3268 

Scams & Fraud 

State of Florida Scams and Fraud website link is 
at http://www.freshfromflorida.com/Consumer-
Resources/. 

SCHOLARSHIP FUND DONATIONS 

The chapter would like to thank those members who 
made donations to the CHC MOAA Scholarship Fund at 
the last Flag Mess. Your donations allow the chapter to 
provide scholarships to the Charlotte County  and North 
Port High School graduates who are members of 
NJROTC, a child or grandchild of: (1) an Active Duty, 
Guard or Reserve military parent; (2) a CHCMOAA  
member in good standing (or in good standing at time of 
death), (3) a military veteran parent, or (4) students who 
aspire to military service. Without your donations we 
would be unable to provide such generous scholarships 
to worthy students. 

Identity Theft at USA.Gov 
 https://www.usa.gov/identity-theft#item-206115 

Or 
ID Theft Recovery 

https://www.identitytheft.gov/ 

Operation Inherent Resolve 
http://www.defense.gov/home/
features/2014/0814_iraq/ 

$10.90 if you provide your own shirt or you can       
purchase a shirt at the store to add the logo. 

YOU CAN BECOME A LEGACY SUPPORTER 
  We invite you to join us in our mission to represent veterans 
and their families, currently serving, surviving spouses, and 
Guard and Reserve in Charlotte County and our scholarship and 
community outreach programs by including the Charlotte Harbor 
Chapter, Military  Officers Association of America in your will, 
trust, retirement account or life insurance policy or with a  dona-
tion to our organization in honor or memory of a fellow member 
or relative. For more detailed information, please contact any 

officer or director found in your directory. 

http://www.freshfromflorida.com/Consumer-Resources/
http://www.freshfromflorida.com/Consumer-Resources/
https://www.usa.gov/identity-theft#item-206115
https://www.identitytheft.gov/
http://www.defense.gov/home/features/2014/0814_iraq/
http://www.defense.gov/home/features/2014/0814_iraq/
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As I write this, the 2024 National Defense Authorization Act has been 
approved by the House and Senate with many of MOAAõs priorities. It 
now awaits the Presidentõs signature. But wait thereõs more! The 2024 
Military      Appropriations Bill, which funds the Authorizations has not 
been approved. The appropriations bills are tied up with others in fund-
ing the government for 2024. Our elected officials are find themselves in 
a lot of pushing and shoving. When they return from Christmas break, 
funding the government starts anew. 
 
We are in a wait and see. 
 
I found an article below which cautions about suing the government 
and how it may affect disability benefits. I thought it may be of interest. 
 
Cheers 
Tony P 
 
Lawsuit Compensation May Limit Disability Benefits 

By: Paul Frost 

Itôs not uncommon to come across advertising that touts filing a lawsuit 
to gain benefits or compensation from  injury. And some ads specifically 
target veterans who suffer from exposure to toxins during their service. 

But itôs important for veterans to understand whatôs at stake with disabil-
ity benefits before filing a lawsuit or  joining a class action.  

A lawsuit might result in the veteran defendant receiving some mone-
tary compensation for their toxic exposure or other injury, not just medi-
cal payment recoupment. 

But veterans should take pause when deciding whether to join a law-
suit. If veterans receive compensation from such a lawsuit, the Justice 
Department will consult with the VA to ñoffsetò any lawsuit compensation 
a veteran has already received (or is receiving) from the VA for the 
same disabilities. The government will not allow you to be compensated 
twice for the same purpose. The amount of recoupment or offset will 
include the fees lawyers extract from the settlement. 

 

1. Legislative Affairs, MOAA 2022É 

MOAA Legislative Affairs 

Col Antonio (Tony) T Pimentel 
USAF (Ret) 

 

Find Elected Representatives (state & federal) 
http://www.usa.gov/Contact/Elected.shtml 

MOAA Legislative Action Center: http://
takeaction.moaa.org/ 

Senator Rick Scott. 

Website: help@rickscott.senate.gov 

Washington, D.C. Office: 

Phone: (202) 224-5274 

Fax: (202) 228-2183 

Senator Marco Rubio 

Website: https://www.rubio.senate.gov 

Washington, D.C. Office: 

Phone: (202) 224-3041 
Fax: (202) 228-0285 

Representative Greg Steube 

Website: https://steube.house.gov 

Washington, D.C. Office: 

Phone: (202) 225-5792 

 

MEMBERSHIP UPDATE 

New Members 
LT Bruce Stirling USN  Barbara 

Taps 
None Reported 

MOAA  Chapter Shirts 
Shirts with the Chapter Logo can be purchased at :  Super T  
3854 Tamiami Trail, Port Charlotte Fl  33952 , 941-766-
8000.  Cost is $15.00 if you provide your own shirt or you 
can purchase a shirt at the store to add the logo. 

As a MOAA member you should enroll to receive the Legis-
lative Affairs Update. On the website go to MOAAôs Publi-
cations and Media category on MOAAôs Home Page http://
www.moaa.org/ and make your email notification selections 
under the subcategory News and Press Releases http://
www.moaa.org/Pubs/. 

Visit https://moaa.quorum.us/ for all the MOAA         
advocacy items.  Sign up to the Advocacy Network to 
receive updates.

Giving Challenge Questions Noon to Noon, April 9 - 10, 2024 
 
Q. Who can donate? 
Anyone with a credit card or debit card and access to the internet may donate. 
Donations through the Giving Challenge online portal to charitable nonprofit 
organizations are 100% tax-deductible. The charge description on your credit 
card will be "GIVINGCHALLENGE2024." 
Q. Can I make donations via a mobile device? 
Yes! Simply visit www.GivingChallenge.org on your mobile device during the 24 
hours of the Giving Challenge ï Tuesday, April 9, 2024 12:00 PM through 
Wednesday, April 10, 2024 at 11:59:59 AM. 
Q. Is there a minimum donation? 
Donations of $25 or more are accepted on www.GivingChallenge.org and are 
100% tax-deductible. 
Q. Will I receive a receipt for tax purposes? 
Yes. You will automatically receive an emailed receipt acknowledging your gift 
after you make an online donation. The email will come from 
"Notifications@GiveGab.com." The charge description on your credit card will be 
"GIVINGCHALLENGE2024." 
Q. As a donor, can I receive a benefit for giving? 
Donations in the 2024 Giving Challenge may not be made in exchange for 
goods, services, memberships, dues, tickets or other services or benefits. 
Q. Will my donation be matched? 
To strengthen giving during the 2024 Giving Challenge (April 9-10), The Patter-
son Foundation (TPF) will provide a 1:1 match for all unique donations, up to 
$100 per donor, per organization made online with a credit or debit card. 
Q. Is the site secure? 
Secure donations for the Giving Challenge are provided through GiveGab to 
each donor entering their own credit card information directly on the giving 
site. Any third party who enters credit card information on behalf of a donor, by 
their actions of entering any such credit card information on behalf of a donor 
has signified their agreement with the sponsoring foundations and organiza-
tions of the Giving Challenge 1.) to assume all risk of loss and any liability 
associated with such transaction and 2.) to indemnify each of the sponsoring 
foundations and nonprofit organizations of the Giving Challenge against any 
and all risk of loss and any liability associated with such transaction. 
 

My thanks and appreciation to everyone who donated and       
contributed to the Jacobson Veteransô Home this holiday   
season.  I believe we at least doubled our donations from last 
year with clothes, personal hygiene items, puzzles, candy, and 
gift cards.  Hugh and I experienced the gratefulness of the 
staff when we dropped off the items several days before 
Christmas.  Now that the chapter has insurance and a 501c3 
established, Iôll be submitting an application for a grant with 
national MOAA this year in an effort to acquire additional 
funds for 2024ôs collection.  Again, thank you to everyone for 
your generosity.     Tom DôAbrosca 

http://www.usa.gov/Contact/Elected.shtml
http://capwiz.com/moaa/home/
http://takeaction.moaa.org/
http://takeaction.moaa.org/
http://www.rubio.senate.gov
http://www.moaa.org/
http://www.moaa.org/
http://www.moaa.org/
http://www.moaa.org/Pubs/
http://www.moaa.org/Pubs/
https://www.givingchallenge.org/
https://www.givingchallenge.org/info/the-patterson-foundation
https://www.givingchallenge.org/info/the-patterson-foundation
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THE FLAG MESS 

Wednesday, January 31, 2024 

Location 

T  Isles Country Club 

301 Madrid Blvd. 

Punta Gorda, FL 33950 

MENU 

All American Lunch Buffet 

Hamburgers/Hotdogs 

Cheeses/Chips/Potato Salad 

 

Brownies 

      Coffee and Tea Service 

$36.00 

Dress  

Gentlemen and Ladies informal dress.  

Times 

1200 (12:00 Noon) Social 

1230  (12:30 PM) Lunch 

1330 (1:30 PM) Program 

RESERVATIONS 

(RESERVATIONS NEED TO BE RECEIVED NO 
LATER THAN FRIDAY, JANUARY 26, 2024; 
PLEASE ALLOW THREE TO FOUR DAYS 
AFTER MAILING FOR DELIVERY). 

Name(s)____________________________________ 

CHOICES 

 

 Buffet__________ 

  

 ______@ $36 per person ________________ 

Scholarship Fund____________________________ 

Band Fund _________________________________ 

 

 TOTAL ENCLOSED $____________________ 

Mail to: 

CHCMOAA Dinner 

P.O. Box 511851 

Punta Gorda, Florida 33951-1851 

Please make all payments by check payable  to  

CHCMOAA. 

Note: Food is ordered according to reservations. 
Without reservations, we may have difficulty in 
accommodating you. No guarantees for reservations 
received after 12:00 PM on Friday, January 26,  
2024. 

Note: For Late Reservations to the dinner after  January 
26, 2024 call:   Tim Weimer at (312) 403-7255,  or 
email tnweimer53@gmail.com 
Note: Persons with reservations, who are then unable 
to attend, should call Tim Weimer at (312) 403-7255 
to cancel by Monday afternoon, January 29 2024 
(thus allowing time for adjustments and possible credit).  

The Twin Isles' CC policy is that we will have to pay 
for the total number of reservations that we call in on 
Ftiday unless we make any cancellations prior to 
Monday afternoon. 

Useful Internet Links & Phone Numbers 

MOAA Legislative at http://moaa.quorum.us/  

MOAA Florida Council of Chapters Newsletter:  
 www.moaafl.org/Communique/Default.aspx  

Florida Department of Veteran Affairs 
www.floridavets.org/ (727) 518-3202 

Veterans Administration: www.va.gov 1-(800) 827-1000 

Charlotte County Veterans Services:  http://
www.charlottecountyfl.gov/services/veteran/ (941) 764-5579 

Express Scripts Mail Order Pharmacy: www.express-
scripts.com/tricare/ 1-(877) 363-1303 

TRICARE: www.tricare.mil (South Region) 1-(800) 444-
5445 

TRICARE for Life www.tricare4u.com 1-(866) 773-0404 

DEERS:   www.tricare.mil/deers/ 1-(800) 538-9552 

milConnect:  https://www.dmdc.osd.mil/milconnect/ 

DOD Benefits (Survivor Benefit Plan):  http://
militarypay.defense.gov/Benefits/
SurvivorBenefitProgram.aspx 

Social Security http://ssa.gov 1-(800) 772-1213 

Medicare:  www.medicare.gov  1-(800) 633-4227 

MacDill AFB:  http://www.macdill.af.mil/ (813)828-1110 

The Muster is published, except for December, July, and August by the Charlotte Harbor 
Chapter of the Military Officerôs Association of America (MOAA) (FL31) Inc., P.O. Box 
511851, Punta Gorda, Florida 33951-1851. Email: chcmoaa@yahoo.com.    The chapter is 
an IRS 501(C)(19) non-profit, tax-exempt organization affiliated with National MOAA 
and the Florida Council of Chapters, MOAA, but not associated with the Department of 
Defense. The chapter is non-partisan and the contents of the Muster  articles are the   
opinions of the authors and are not necessarily those of the National MOAA, Florida 
Council of Chapters, the Charlotte Harbor Chapter (FL31), or the Department of Defense.   

É 2024 Charlotte Harbor Chapter, MOAA (FL31) 

"Those who cannot learn from history are doomed to 
repeat it." George Santayana 

MUSTER ON LINE 
Moaafl/Chapters/CHCMOAA/ 

http://www.moaafl.org/Communique/Default.aspx
http://www.moaafl.org/Communique/Default.aspx
http://floridavets.org/
http://floridavets.org/
http://www.va.gov/
http://www.charlottecountyfl.gov/services/veteran/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.charlottecountyfl.gov/services/veteran/
http://www.charlottecountyfl.gov/services/veteran/
http://www.express-scripts.com/TRICARE/
http://www.express-scripts.com/tricare/
http://www.express-scripts.com/tricare/
http://www.tricare.mil/
http://www.tricare.mil
http://www.tricare4u.com/
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2024 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION OR RENEWAL 
_______ NEW  MEMBERSHIP or    _______ RENEWAL 

CHARLOTTE HARBOR CHAPTER 
  

The Military Officers Association of America 
A local organization, comprised of retired, regular, reserve, National Guard,  former officers and surviving spouses of 
the uniformed services.  Dedicated to safeguarding and promoting the best interests of Our Country, its uniformed 
services, our members, their dependents, and their survivors, in every proper manner.  Chapter members are requested 
to have and maintain a national MOAA membership. 

Annual Dues are $25.00 ($15.00 for Surviving Spouse). 
 Chapter dues are payable in advance.  Please enclose your check. 

Make Checks payable to: Charlotte Harbor Chapter, MOAA (CHCMOAA) 
 

Please complete the following for our records and mail to :         CHCMOAA Membership  
 (For renewals please indicate any changed information.)            P.O. Box 511851 
To join or renew online visit:                                                            Punta Gorda, Florida  33951-1851                           

https://chapterdues.moaa.org/Membership.aspx                                

 
________________ _____________  _________  _______   ____________   ______       ___________   _______________ 
Last Name                     First             Middle  Int.    Rank         Service        Ret(Y/N)      Birth Date      Spouseôs Name                
                   
 
______  ______________________  ________   ____________________  _____  _________________________________ 
Number           Street                          Apartment                City                    State     Zip Code  (9-Digit)        Telephone 
 
Chapter Dues  (Regular-$25/Surviving Spouse-$15)   $_____________  _______________________________________ 
                                                                                                                                        Signature                                                      
Scholarship Donation $___________                     ___________________________________________________                                 
                                                                                                                              National MOAA Number               
For Band Fund  $___________                                                __________________________________________________              
                                                                                                                                     Email Address 
Total Enclosed $________________                           PLEASE FILL IN ALL BLANKS. THIS IS HOW WE UPDATE                                    
                                                                                THE MEMBERSHIP ROSTER AND THE CHAPTER HANDBOOK.                             

     January 2024 

Scholarship/Band Donations 
 

Scholarshipï Bick & Ginny Bicknell, Thomas DeYoung, Thomas &Carolyn Merrill 
Band- 
Both-Patricia Hernandez, Ken & Barb Moore, Tony & Jill Pimentel, 
 
Thank You For All Of Your Generous Support, especially those who donate each month with their dinner payments.   Please 
consider an annual donation with your 2024 dues renewal. 

 

 
Marc Olivieri installs the new Board of Directors.  
Hugh Porter presents Marc with a certificate of 
appreciation for his visit from National MOAA. 

Tom DôAbrosca and Hugh Porter present 
Megan Kirkpatrick and her helper elves the 
VA home donated items and gift cards.  
Thank you for your support. 
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